
Agenda Item 
DATE: September 22, 2020 

TO: lone City Council 

FROM: Jon G. Hanken, City Manager 

# 1 

SUBJECT: Amending The 2005 lone Development Impact Fee Nexus Study to include 
Depot Park 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: The Parks Commission is being asked to consider 
amending the 2005 lone Development Impact Fee Nexus Study to include Depot Park. 

Motion: I 
-----------

FISCAL IMPACT: Amending the 2005 lone Development Impact Fee Nexus Study to 
include Depot Park would allow Impact Fees to be for the construction of the park. 

BACKGROUND: As staff began work on the State's Per Capita Grant program, the 
program's match requirement got staff thinking of the best ways to maximize those 
dollars. The Per Capita Grant requires a local match of 20 percent. Many of the Park 
eligible items in the 2005 lone Development Impact Fee Nexus Study requires a 33 
percent local match. 

The maximum amount of funds the City is eligible for under the Per Capita Grant program 
is $177,952. If the City used those grant funds as the match for Impact Fees, an 
additional $355,905 could be available, giving the Depot Park project an overall budget of 
$533,858. This matching fund process was utilized with the Tennis Courts that are 
currently being constructed. The City used County Parks Impact Fees as the local match 
for the project. 

In order to legally utilize Impact Fees for Depot Park, the park needs to be added to the 
2005 Nexus Study. Staff believes that this can be accomplished without changing the 
cost estimates in the plan. For instance, the 2005 lone Development Impact Fee Update 
states that the City is going to build a restroom/concession stand for $887,000. Does the 
Parks Commission really believe that? Would the Parks Commission believe that a 
bathroom/concession stand could be built at Howard Park and Depot Park for that 
amount of money? 
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